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Historically, American higher education has been considered a public good. In public universities across the United States, students have been offered the opportunity to transform their lives through excellent education at affordable costs. They have become informed professionals and engaged citizens.   However, more recently education is being viewed as a private good, with the result that public funding for higher education has been steadily eroding.  A weak commitment to public higher education undermines public universities and enfeebles the democracy. It places pressure on access and compromises institutions' abilities to carry out their basic mission.  In contrast, elite private institutions are moving aggressively ahead of public universities.  This creates increasing challenges for public higher education's ability to compete for faculty, research support, and graduate students, and to afford new technologies and new programs.  Support for public higher education must be seen as part of a national responsibility to ensure that all students can fulfill their aspirations and that society can benefit from the talents of students from all backgrounds.

